
Schedule RC‐O Call Report instructions state: 
 

Measuring average consolidated total assets – Average consolidated total assets should be 
measured in accordance with the instructions for Schedule RC‐K, item 9, average “Total 
assets” (i.e., including the adjustments for available‐for‐sale debt and equity securities), 
except as follows: 
 
(1) If the reporting institution has an FDIC‐insured depository institution subsidiary, the 
subsidiary should not be consolidated. Instead, the reporting institution’s investment in this 
subsidiary should be included in average consolidated total assets using the equity method 
of accounting. 
 
(2) If the reporting institution is the surviving or resulting institution in a merger or 
consolidation that occurred during the calendar quarter, the reporting institution should 
calculate its average consolidated total assets by including the consolidated total assets of 
all entities that were merged or consolidated into the reporting institution as if the merger 
or consolidation occurred on the first day of the calendar quarter. Acceptable methods for 
including a merged or consolidated entity’s consolidated total assets in this calculation for 
the days during the calendar quarter preceding the merger or consolidation date include 
using either (a) the acquisition date fair value of the merged or consolidated entity’s 
consolidated total assets for all days (or all Wednesdays) during the calendar quarter 
preceding the acquisition date or (b) the merged or consolidated entity’s consolidated total 
assets, as defined for Schedule RC‐K, item 9, average “Total assets,” for each day (or each 
Wednesday) during the calendar quarter preceding the acquisition date. 
 
(3) If the reporting institution was acquired in a transaction that became effective during 
the calendar quarter and push down accounting was used to account for the acquisition, the 
reporting institution should calculate its average consolidated total assets as if the 
acquisition occurred on the first day of the calendar quarter. Acceptable methods for 
including the institution’s consolidated total assets in this calculation for the days during 
the calendar quarter preceding the acquisition date include using either (a) the acquisition 
date fair value of the reporting institution’s consolidated total assets for all days (or all 
Wednesdays) during the calendar quarter preceding the acquisition date or (b) the 
reporting institution’s consolidated total assets, as defined for Schedule RC‐K, item 9, 
average “Total assets,” for each day (or each Wednesday) during the calendar quarter 
preceding the acquisition date. 
 
 

Schedule RC‐K: 
 

Please note, the reporting of average Assets and Tier One Capital on Schedule RC‐K can be 
different than on Schedule RC‐O. On Schedule RC‐K, for the majority of mergers, averaging 
begins on the actual day of the merger. However, for what is known as a reorganization, or 
combination of affiliates, averaging begins on the first day of the quarter. 


